

D21 General Service Business Meeting
DRAFT Minutes May 27, 2026

Meeting called to order at 18:00

Attendance:

Christina-DCM
Tom-Alt DCM, GFN Men's
Craig-Bent Nickel
Tony-CI-PCP
Sam-H&I
Michael-Lincoln Group
Peggy-Mon BB Newcastle
George-Rocklin Fellowship
James-Rocklin YP's
Maddy-Wed OTR
Brian-Newcastle Fri Nite
Pat-Auburn over 50
John-
Teresa-Registrar, Rocklin Racetrack
Christy-Auburn Fellowship
Vincent IT Support, Wed Auburn Yp's
John-Primordial Ooze
Sara-Treasurer, Roseville Tues Nite
Kerry-Lincoln Hills Sun Nite

Declaration of Unity read by Bryan

GSR Preamble read by Peggy

Tradition of the Month read by James

Concept of the Month read by Michael

Minutes from April approved.

Group History: Primordial Ooze Group by John

Post Conference Assy discussed:

- John: "first assembly back", saw lots of familiar faces
- John: "really appreciated Mathews report". Learned La Vina is not a translation of the Grapevine.
- Michael: "good food" "Matthew inspiring"

- Kerry: difficulty as a phone attendee. "If you get disconnected, lose all the chat notes".
- Teresa: Upset over the Floor Action being broadcast to Facebook page as it was being voted on. "Not an open discussion" "creating dissension"
- Christina voiced that the action was a censure of the board for handling of a 2023 resignation of the chairman of the board. The vote failed. The sponsor of the vote wanted to rescind it. Reportedly, the delegates were working towards moving towards unity

Reports:

DCM-Christina: Area and District Elections are coming up in November. Area wants the members who have been in service in their positions for the past two years to vote in the new Area Committee members. Area has 5 voted positions and the rest are appointed positions. Current DCM's are automatically eligible to stand. Each district can nominate one person, (by October). Guidelines on AAPlacer.org

Spending Plan: Sara is gone August and September. Need to have a draft version of the plan finished by August. Spending Plan also voted on in November

December D21 meeting: Moved to 9th of December. Auburn Fellowship.
Monthly Service Study is on Election procedure. 2nd Monday 6-7pm, same creds as D21 meeting.

BTG-Sam: made contact with South Placer Jail

Alt: DCM-Tom: Moving to D27 next year, will not be standing for a D21 position.

Treasurer-Sara: See attached. \$13,469.00 on hand, 11,069 avail after prudent reserve. Need to push more scholarships. Motion to approve report, approved.

Registrar-Teresa: Doing another run of Schedules in June.

Webmaster-Lashonte: No report

H&I-Marilyn: Not here. Others reported: six more females approved for South Placer. All South Placer meetings covered. Auburn Men's and Juvenile needs support.

PI-CPC-Tony: New people are joining the committee. Meeting on Zoom 2nd Tues. Same creds as D21 Meeting. Looking for anyone interested in going to High Schools.

Adjourn 7:13pm